MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 11th OCTOBER, 2011 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard – Chairman

G W Bates – Deputy Chairman
A J Austin
W Bellin
County Councillor

R P Thomas
Apologies:


Councillor Mrs J A Horton

Councillor Mrs A K Jarrett

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
2.1
July Meeting
The Chairman put forward the July Minutes as they had been held over.  The Chairman said that he had spoken, along with the Clerk, with the Internal Auditor and the necessary amendments had been made.  It was proposed by Councillor A Austin and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th of July 2011 be agreed as a true record.  Carried unanimously.

2.2
September Meeting
It was proposed by Councillor A Austin and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 13th of September 2011 be agreed as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Membership
The Chairman informed the meeting that Councillor Mrs A Jarrett had resigned formally.  The Chairman said that he had not received any information as to whether anyone was interested in joining the CCC.  It was agreed that the Chairman would draft something to send around the village to try to encourage people to consider joining the Community Council.
3.2
Notice Board

This was discussed under item 3.15.
3.3
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman reported that Julie Lloyd had e-mailed him with an electronic copy of the newsletter, which he had forwarded on to the Clerk.  The Chairman agreed that he would ask for the Clerk to be sent an electronic copy also.  .  Agreed unanimously.

3.4
Reception of Broadband
The Chairman reported that the deadlines had come and gone, and that the matter had not been resolved.  In this regard, he said that he had contacted the office of Alun Cairns MP.  Alun Cairns had received information from BT Openreach which confirmed that the go-live date is the 14th of October.  The Chairman added, however, that he had received a flyer from BT to upgrade to a better service.  Upon contacting BT in regard to this, he reported that BT had said that the fibre-optic service would not go live date before the 31st of December.  BT had also said that reception speeds were already 4MB when in fact nothing in excess of 1MB was possible.  Accordingly he referred these contradictions to Mr Cairns who was in further discussions with BT.

The Chairman added that once the matter had been resolved, Alun Cairns would like to set up a public event and was also looking into extending the reach of the Broadband service to Cowbridge and the outlying villages.  The Chairman agreed to invite Alun Cairns to publicise the event only once the reception issues had been resolved and the system was up and running.  The Chairman said that BT had also been in touch with the AM responsible for Communications, as had BT Marketing.  The Chairman encouraged everyone to check whether the service had improved after the 14th of October.  Noted.
3.5
Damage to the grass verge by the School
The Chairman said that he had done some work on this, but that there was other work to be done, and that he would need to speak to Councillor G Bates about the matter.  The Chairman said that he had asked Highways and Planning to let him know how to progress the proposals, as this was on the affected Highway.  The proposal from the Chairman was to have either a site meeting or a meeting in Barry.  The Chairman added that the owner of the field opposite the school, Mr Robert Thomas, had put some green cones outside the field which had proved to be effective as a temporary measure.  The Chairman also reported that Creative Rural Communities scheme had asked whether the Community Council wanted to make an application for grant funds as previously offered, and the Chairman agreed to contact them and apply for the grant.
3.6
The Spinney Bank
The Chairman reported that the contractor had been paid for the cuts in August and September, but was unsure as to whether the area opposite the Spinney should be done again.  This would be reviewed in October before doing a cut.  The Chairman said that he had contacted Phil Beaman to thank him for organising the cuts around the village which had improved since last year.
3.7
Recycling & Llandow Gas Drilling Application
County Councillor R Thomas had said that this was deferred for a site visit which would take place on the 20th of October.  It was understood that they may be given permission, but that the County Councillors were against it, whilst the Planning Officers were in favour.  County Councillor R Thomas said that the Vale Council had written to the Welsh Government in regard to this, but having received no reply, had written again.  The Welsh Government had said that they had no power to give any decision in the matter.  County Councillor R Thomas also said that although it was only a test drill, he had requested that it would only take place from Monday to Saturday during certain hours and not during the Eisteddfod.
The Chairman asked about the access road to the tip in Llandow, which was in a worse condition than previously.  County Councillor R Thomas reported that this was a problem and the land owners were not willing to spend the money on repairing the road which they had argued was the fault of various lorries.  County Councillor Thomas also said that the recycling would be re-sited, but not until SiteServe had planning permission to do so.  This would be a different system to the current one, but that householders would not be affected.  This area was also being worked on for the Eisteddfod.
3.8.
A48 – Re-designation of bypass speed limits
The Chairman said that the position was still the same.  County Councillor R Thomas reported that this would be discussed in Council in due course.

3.9
Request for new Sycamore Tree Pub signs
County Councillor R Thomas said that there were new moves to support this.  This was being discussed as an initiative for advertising in the rural areas and the County Councillor would report at the earliest opportunity.

3.10
Motocross
The Chairman said that he had not been able to speak to Rob Thomas about the reinstatement of the hedge, but would do so as soon as possible.

3.11
Mobile Library
The Chairman received Council Minutes that a motion had been proposed to keep this going.  However, it was unlikely that this would be reprieved.
3.12
Commemorative Tribute to Ena Greenslade on the Village Green

The Deputy Chairman confirmed that the Committee would make a decision once the extension had been finished.
3.13
Payment of Clerk’s Allowances & Expenses – PAYE Implementation
The Clerk declared an interest in this matter and took no part in the discussions, but remained present should any matters need clarification.  The Chairman also declared an interest and did not discuss the matter.
The Deputy Chairman chaired the topic, and suggested that the meeting be closed for an informal discussion, This was agreed.

The Deputy Chairman then re-opened the meeting to discuss the matter formally, and for which the Clerk was not present.  It was proposed as follows:

· that the Clerk’s hourly rate be increased to SCP 26 to a gross payment of £11.54.  This to be backdated to the 1st of April 2011 to recognise the significant increase in the Clerk’s responsibilities related to Statutory Procedures;

· that the Clerk should resubmit his claim for both the first and second quarters of 2011/2012, based on the revised hourly rate.  This would then be submitted to the Deputy Chairman for formal approval, and payment subject to PAYE.
These proposals were agreed unanimously.

The Chairman and Clerk then resumed their roles within the meeting.

3.14
Revision of Bus Services
County Councillor R Thomas said that the services were in the process of being revised.
3.15
Planning Application – P-DC-ML-2011-00212-FUL – Tŷ Colwyn, Coed Masarnen – Single storey stone clad extension to provide new kitchen area and courtyard
The Chairman said that there was nothing to add at this stage, as the property has not been finished.  The Chairman added that this was being delayed through planning complications with the design of the Bath stone window sill.
3.16
Local Development Plan 2011 – 2026 – Planning Forum
County Councillor RT added that the document should be available in November.  The Chairman said that this would be discussed next month.  To be carried over to the November meeting.
3.17
Local Development Plan – Bridgend
The Chairman has received the information from Mrs Jarrett and would look at the plan.

3.18
Japanese Knotweed
County Councillor R Thomas agreed to speak to Miles Punter about the matter concerning the possibility that the knotweed had been cut by the Vale Council contractors.
3.19
Dangerous Tree

The Chairman reported that the unsafe tree at the Spinney was being investigated by Margaret Szeniczek, the tree inspector for the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
3.20
Souvenirs for the Queen’s Jubilee 2012
The Clerk reported that he had received further information, including for the Jubilee Beacon.  It was agreed that this would be passed on to the Village Hall Committee.

In regard to the souvenirs, it was agreed that this would be a good idea.  Councillor G Bates said that in the past the mugs had been made by Ewenny Pottery.  Councillor A Austin agreed to speak to Ewenny Pottery to ask for a quote for a mug made in porcelain or china.  The mug would be given to children resident in the village up to the age of 18, which would be around 100 mugs.  The Chairman agreed to put a piece in the Newsletter about this to see if he could gauge suggestions as to what picture could go on the mug, along with the Colwinston Community Council logo.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

4.1.1
Relaying of Tŵmpath
County Councillor R Thomas said that this was still in the plans, but Tŵmpath was still being overlooked.  Carried over.
4.1.2
Highway signs in Pembrokeshire
The Chairman said that he had spoken to Pembrokeshire County Council and they had told him that the speed limit signs were only recommended and not legally enforceable.  Councillor Bates asked whether informal 20 mph signs would be allowed, County Councillor R Thomas replied that the Vale Council would not permit them.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer reported on the figures which he had already sent to all Councillors.  He reported that the current state of accounts were as follows:
£4,980.81 (Current Account)
£7,190.39 (Deposit Account)
(£1.25 interest)

A total of £12,171.20
5.2
Audit 2010 – 11

The Clerk reported that he had sent a copy of the audit to the External Auditors, Mazars.  This took place after a meeting between the Chairman, Clerk and the Internal Auditor, Mr. Paul Griffiths who was happy with the answers to the questions asked.
The Chairman wished to record his thanks to Councillor A Austin and Mr Paul Griffiths for clearing up these matters.
The Clerk had also put up a notice for the inspection of the audit by the Community.

5.3
Revenue Matters
The Chairman reported that the current precept of £10 brings in a levy of £2800, which the Chairman reported was the lowest precept within the authority.  The Chairman said that he would like to know what the level of precept this was, and was waiting for further information from the Finance Officer.  The Chairman said that the budget and precept needed to be considered, along with the increase in the Clerk’s salary.  The Chairman suggested that this be discussed before Christmas, either in November or December at a preliminary meeting.

The Chairman proposed that the precept be discussed at the next meeting in November, and ratified in December.  Agreed unanimously.
6
CLERK’S REPORT

6.1
Police Report
The Clerk reported that he had received the monthly report from the PCSO.  There were no crimes in the area in September.  The Clerk also reported that he had been asked to join the Policing Group but had not accepted due to a conflict of interest between the initiative and his work for the Welsh Government.

7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Receipt for expenses

The Chairman declared a conflict of interest, and this matter was chaired by the Deputy Chairman.  The Clerk put forward a receipt for the expenditure of a new memory stick.  The Clerk said that this cost £19.00, and was needed as the previous memory stick did not have a large enough memory.  It was proposed by Councillor A Austin and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the Clerk be paid.  Agreed unanimously.

7.2
Cheque for Christmas Tree Lighting
Councillor A Austin said that the previous cheque had been destroyed.  He proposed that J Lloyd be given a new cheque for £20.00 for printing the newsletter.  Agreed.
7.3.
Christmas Trees for the Village
The Chairman proposed the purchase of two Christmas trees for the village, one for the Village Green and one for the Church.  Each tree would cost between £90 and £100.  It was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor W Bellin, that the Chairman should order the trees to be put in the Churchyard and the Village Green by the 1st of December.  Agreed unanimously.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 8th of November, at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.

Signed………………………………………………………………………………....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date………………………………………………………………………………........

Signed………………………………………………………………………………....

Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date………………………………………………………………………………........
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